82527

To: Stan Rickard, Public Works Director

From: John Johnson, Technical Services Supervisor%
Date: August 25, 1998

Subject: Installation of a Stop Sign on Progress at Main

At the August 3,1998, Transportation and Safety Committee meeting the
committee requested that I perform a traffic study at Progress and Main for
warranting a stop sign. Attached for your review is a drawing of the intersection
showing the deficiencies. On westbound Progress approaching Main there is a
parking lot just off the street that extends to within 15 feet of Main. When
vehicles are parked there, the available sight distance is greatly reduced to the
point where you need to stop, then proceed with caution.

Based on the above information, I would recommend converting the yield sign
on Progress at Main to a stop sign.

]

cc: John Jaugilas, Trustee - District 4
' Paul Kufrin, Trustee - District 6
Ralph Borgatell, Trustee - District 1
Transportation and Safety Committee
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